FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Under the Freedom of Information Act, I would like to request the following information regarding child protection in the UK.
Please provide answers on the attached and accompanying spreadsheet.
1.      Please could you supply the name, email address and telephone number of the commissioner with responsibility for children in need of help and/or protection.

For questions 2-6 inclusive, please supply the following information as a total at the end of the year for the financial years 2021/22 – 2024/25 (year to date). 
For questions 2-6 inclusive, please supply the following information specific to those cases where drug and/or alcohol misuse is a factor. 
2.      Please advise on the number of children identified as children in need.

3.      Please advise on the number of children who were subject to Section 47 enquiries.

4.      Please advise on the number of children who were subject to child protection conferences.

5.      Please advise on the number of children who were the subject of a child protection plan. 

6.      Please advise on the number of children whose cases were taken to court proceedings concluding in care/placement/adoption orders.

7.      Please advise as to which of the above stages may use drug and alcohol testing as evidence and reasons as to why it is/isn’t used. 

8.      For each financial year 2023/24 and 2024/25, how many hair drug and alcohol tests were conducted?

9.      In a situation where hair drug/alcohol testing is used as evidence, do you have a preferred provider for this service? If not, please provide a list of providers used in these cases and the total expenditure with each provider for financial years 2023/24 and 2024/25. 

Please see the attached supporting spreadsheet.  

We are not able to answer question 8 of your request.  
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

We do not hold the information requested in a reportable format; this data isn’t collated. Staff would be required to trawl through each individual social care protection plan/proceedings/child’s file etc. to establish if hair drug and alcohol tests were conducted.  

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act.

If you would like any help in refining your request, please do not hesitate to contact us.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
